St Florence Community Council Meeting Minutes

06 August 2013

St Florence Village Hall

7.30pm
Present:
Cllr. A. Eardley; Cllr. D. Evans; Cllr. S. Phillips; Cllr A. Adams; Cllr. B Buckmaster; 

Cllr. S. Hughes; County Cllr. P. Kidney

Apologies: 
Cllr. D. Griffiths; Cllr. K. Treherne

Cllr Eardley welcomed the new Clerk, Carol Clemson, to the meeting.

1

Public Participation:
Mr Jonathan Edwards; Mr Des Hughes.

Mr Edwards has liaised with the Tree Inspector from the County Council who has no objections to him felling the dead tree on The Green as it is not in any conservation areas.  

Mr Hughes informed County Councillor P. Kidney that there are several overhanging trees that require attention as they are blocking out the streetlights near to Fiddlers Lane.

2
Minutes of last meeting held 02.07.2013
1.0 – Removed the wording ‘Interviews carried out under caution’ and ‘no evidence’

3.0 – Amended Vice President to read Vice Chairperson  

Minutes proposed by Cllr Evans, seconded Cllr. Hughes

3.
Declarations of Interest
Cllr. Evans; Cllr. Phillips; Cllr. Hughes – Village Grass, Shrub and Tree Maintenance Tender

4.
 Public Toilets Provision    
Following the special meeting held on 24 July that only 2 members of the public attended, it was decided the best course of action would be to close the toilets near to the Village Shop and relocate at the Village Hall by changing Storeroom 4 into toilet cubicles.  Cllr Eardley recently met with Richard Brown and John King from PCC who were both pleased with the proposal.  David Schofield, County Surveyor, will now price up the conversion and discussions will then follow with regard to funding of same.

5
Pot holes – Fiddlers Lane
Emails have been received by both the Community and County Council from Mr. Mountney, Fiddlers Lane, regarding the worsening condition of the potholes on the lane.  As Fiddlers Lane is classed as a public bridleway, the County Council has no duty to maintain or repair same.  Cllr. Kidney advised that two residents who reside at the very end of the lane paid privately for it to be surfaced from their properties to the site of the wooden gateway.  Other residents were asked to cover the cost from the gateway to the main road in the village but declined.  The County Council will not adopt this road unless it meets certain criteria of Highway Standards – if the residents are not prepared to cover the costs between them it will not be adopted.  However, Cllr. Kidney was sure that the County Council would consider ‘patching’ the lane from the Village Hall car park entrance to the main road. Cllr. Buckmaster suggested that the conditions with regard to adopting the road be looked at once the Council has ‘patched’ same. 

Cllr Evans commented that as one of the properties at the bottom of the lane is currently for sale, any new residents need to be advised that they have a right of vehicle access only and that the gateway on the lane must not be locked at anytime.
6
Matters Arising

a
Adoption of Complaints and Complements Procedure
Cllr Buckmaster informed meeting that no reply had been received from PALC.   To be discussed further at next meeting.

b
Contracts of Employment
The new Clerk signed her contract and will be initially employed on a 13-week probationary period.  She was asked to research an appropriate contract for the Booking Clerk.  The Clerk will also contact the Community Council solicitors for clarification on the legal owners of the Village Hall.  Cllr. Buckmaster will continue in the role of temporary caretaker in an unpaid capacity for the time being.

c
BDO Audit Briefing
There are currently two outstanding returns due back to BDO by 23 August   –  2011/12 and 2012/13.  Geoff Davies, Accountant, has completed the accounts for 2011/12.  The Clerk will liaise with Mr Davies and Cllr. Eardley to complete 2012/13 accounts.  Cllr Buckmaster noted two unknown receipts of £1000 and £170.  These will be followed up accordingly.  

A risk assessment compiled by the BDO and circulated to Councillors will be discussed at the next meeting as will the BDO Returns Timetable in readiness for the 2014 return.

Cllr Buckmaster asked if any information had been received from the Wales Audit Office with regards to the audit they will be carrying out.  Cllr Eardley replied that this is expected imminently and will be circulated to all Councillors once received.

d
Village Grass,  Shrubs and Trees Maintenance Tender
Two tenders have been received.  Following a lengthy discussion, and to give Cllrs time to view the tenders, it was decided to hold an extra meeting on Tuesday 20 August to determine who would be awarded the tender.

e
Village Hall Works, Repairs and Painting
Loft Insulation – Cllr Evans has approached 3 local builders for quotes.  One quote received.  Cllr. Evans to chase other 2 quotes ready for next meeting.  Cllr Buckmaster offered to investigate what is stored in the loft as it may need to be removed.

Painting – Cllr Hughes suggested that professional decorators be hired to carry out the redecoration inside the hall and volunteers paint the building externally.  It was decided to put the internal decorating out for tender towards the end of the year and carry on with volunteers painting externally.

New Commercial Cooker -  Due to the cost of same and possible limitations on use due to insurance clauses, Cllr Phillips is to enquire on the cost of a larger 6 ring Domestic Cooker and Extractor Fan.

f
Working Parties Progress
Cllr Treherne and Griffiths absent from meeting.  Carried forward to next month.

7
Finances
Community Council Account Balance as at 12 July £9541.36

Invoices Received 06 August – £72 Tenby Observer (Cheque 101340);

Village Hall Account Balance as at  12 July £3208.48

Receipts – £414 Village Hall Bookings

Invoices Received 06 August - £207.42 Music Licence (Cheque 100172); £278.57 Cricket Club July Cut (Cheque 100173); £40.00 Andrew Brace Window Cleaner June & July (Cheque 100174)
8
Planning
Permission granted for wind turbine at Jordanston Farm

9
County Councillors Report
Cllr Kidney informed Councillors that:

· The grass in Parsons Green and Parklands will be cut by the property developer

· The rubbish from Greenhills should be removed by 07.08.2013

· The street lighting at Trefloyne Lane will be investigated

· Parking issues at Flemish Close have now been resolved 

10
Correspondence Circulated
Natural Resource Wales – Review of Maps.  For reference.

Annual Report from Pembrokeshire Housing.  Cllr Buckmaster to read.

Photo Competition – Clerk to display on Notice Boards.

Play for Wales Briefing/Report.  For reference.

Cllr Buckmaster mentioned that the Information from the board situated near to the Village Hall and sponsored by PLANED was missing.  The Clerk will contact Mr Alan Lesser with regards to this.

Meeting Closed: 21.40hrs
